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School Advisory Council March 2, 2018 Meeting Minutes
I. Call to Order - Meeting was called to order at 7:41
· Attendance 
· Minutes
· Minutes from January meeting were reviewed. Mr. Pape noticed a portion that needed to be corrected and Dr. Shepherd said that the minutes would be amended. Mrs. Densman motioned to pass, Mr. Bush seconded. 
II. Reports
· Administrative Report
· Site Safety
· Since Avalon is contained in one building, it is easier than some schools to lockdown
· Students have been doing very well with drills, even when they are not announced ahead of time.
· Drills need to happen quickly and always have a plan.
· Afternoon bus procedures have been updated so that no students are waiting outside in the courtyard. In the mornings, students still wait in the courtyard, but are supervised by several adults. 
· Mrs. Bailiff asked about the food truck and lunch procedures. Dr. Shepherd said that students would still go outside to visit the food truck and get their lunch, but would return inside to eat.
· Dr. Shepherd gave a shout-out to parents for being flexible and supportive with our safety procedures.
· New Personnel 
· Welcome to Mr. Pritchard, our new Keyboarding/Critical Thinking teacher.
· Unify and FSA Testing
· Dr. Shepherd spoke about FSA Writing that is coming up on Tuesday, March 6th. 
· Dr. Shepherd mentioned that students and teachers have just completed Unify Test B. Unify data charts were included with the meeting paperwork. We may not have Unify next year, but for this year, it is our benchmark tool. We have made gains in many areas, but there is still room for improvement. Mrs. Densman then asked if the Unify test was the same all year long, and Dr. Shepherd responded that it was.
· Guidance and Discipline Report
· FSA/EOC Testing
· Dr. Blue mentioned that we have many new students arriving and this will be a factor during testing. 
· Dr. Blue also mentioned school safety and his recent home visits. In addition, Dr. Blue encouraged parents to limit their student’s time online and with Social Media.
· PBIS Updates
· Mr. Pape echoed Dr. Blue and encouraged parents to limit their student’s time online and said that too much time on social media can turn into discipline problems at school.
· Mr. Pape also mentioned that we were a PBIS Gold School and will be receiving a monetary award. The funds will be used for PBIS and updating the Royal Room in the café. 
· Mr. Pape mentioned that aggressive acts are currently our biggest discipline concern and that we have been using Ripple Effects.
· Teacher Report
· STEAM Symposium
· Mrs. Pape talked about the STEAM Symposium and mentioned that there were guests on campus observing the culture we have created at Avalon to develop STEAM in the classroom.
· Dr. Shepherd stated that she had heard positive feedback from guests and district employees. 
· Student Report
· Ava spoke about SGA selling shamrocks to raise money for the Muscular Dystrophy Association, SGA’s current service project for Parkland, FL, and the track meet that students would be participating in today. 
· Gabe Bailiff spoke about Mrs. Keene and how she was preparing for the FSA. He also mentioned his excitement about upcoming field trips to Pace High School and Pensacola State College Milton Campus.
III. Old Business
· None
IV. New Business
· Family STEAM Night
· Thursday, April 5th, 5:30pm-7:00pm
· Dr. Shepherd asked SAC to consider spending $1,000 to help make this night a success since it will involve students, teachers and staff, parents, and the community. A motion was made to approve the request for $1,000 of school improvement funds to be used for the Family STEAM Night (parent engagement).
· Teacher Appreciation Week
· May 7-11, 2018
· Dr. Shepherd asked for help spreading the word for this upcoming event and mentioned how hard teachers worked.
· Mr. Patterson stated that he would be interested in helping with this.
· Budget Report
· Green budget report sheets were included in meeting paperwork for everyone to review. Dr. Shepherd mentioned that not much had been spent since last meeting, but that she did have some ideas for next school year.
V. Open Forum
· Dr. Amos spoke about the Lumberjack Festival at Pensacola State College on Saturday, March 3. She also spoke about the upcoming career event at PSC.
· Ms. McArthur spoke about the annual yard sale on April 14.
VI. Adjournment
· Meeting was adjourned at 8: 12. Next meeting will be held May 11, 2018 at 7:35 in the Media Center.

